Selectmen's Meeting March 30, 1981

Present: Paul Mercier, Chairman, Katherine Ring and Leslie MacNeil
Betty Shaw, Secretary

A Meeting was held witH Jack Prewitt from the Bank in Manchester to talk
over the payment of the Sewer notes. It was agreed to extend the notes
at the Bank until the EPA and Farmers Home moneys come in. Eric Tenney
was at this meeting to help advise the town of the past vears financial
arrangements in regards to the sewer.

At this time, Eric excused himself and the town selectment discussed

a tax anticipation loan with Jack Prewitt. It was agreed to by all.

It was also decided at this time to move the General Account from the
Hillsboro Bank to Bank East in order for an overall coverage on the
accounts. Deposits will be made at PSB and they will in turn transferr
to our account at the Bank East.

Jim Dennison spoke of the Senior Citizen development to be build on the
Aiken St. property, by the Bostpn Development Co. There are cards in the

town asking everyone to put their preference on the location down in

order to have the site changed to Elm ave site. It is not known who

has put these cards out. To Jim's knowledge, the Aiken St. site is
the chosen site.

Lew Gilmore has been chosen as the Town Assessor for the year.

Fred Roberts was in over a misplaced bill to R.C.Woodman. It was tracked
and agreed to be paid the following week.

Richard Herman discussed his property and road way with the selcétmen.
His questions will be locked into.

Joseph Qrabomski came in to discuss a disagreement he is having with the
town library. A guestion about boocks he donated to the library not being
on display. The matter will be looked into.

Brian Brown was in to-give his weekly police report.

When I left at 10pm the selectmen were going over all the business
from the past weeks.

Building permits were signed and a decision was made on application for
aid.



